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The TIDEWATER CHAPTER 

of ARMA INTERNATIONAL 

Will Be Holding Its  

Annual Spring Seminar 

 May 18, 2010 
SEMINAR DETAILS WILL BE FORTHCOMING  

Save the 

Date  
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It seems that weõre at the òmidpointó of both winter 

and our Program Year.  Since our last meeting, the 

groundhog has gained some leverag e behind his 

prediction of more bad weather.  Weõve gone from 

sunny, mild weather to cold, snowy weather.  But 

letõs not let that dampen our spirits, as the rest of 

our Chapter Program Year has much to offer.  

This month, weõll be focusing on Network Security. 

Given the times weõre living in, itõs a topic that will 

benefit us personally as well as professionally.  Our 

featured speaker, Kevin Blue, is a òseasonedó 

speaker (having spoken to our Chapter during a 

previous Chapter Year).  

As always, spread the wo rdé.bring a friend! 

  

                                        

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A Note from the Presidenté  Chapter Committees: 

MEMBER CARE: 
Chair: Johnsie Spruiel,  

Anna Call, Lori Gay 
 

CHARITABLE COMMITTEE: 
Chair: Darlene Barber 

 Mary Clinton, Johnsie Spruiel,  
Wadiya Saunders 

 

MEMBERSHIP COMMITTEE 
Chair: Angela Mitchell 

 

PROGRAM COMMITTEE: 
Chair: Wadiya Saunders, 

Mary Clinton 
 

SEMINAR COMMITTEE: 
Chair: Wadiya Saunders 

Johnsie Spruiel, Jane Clevinger, 
Board Members 

 

AWARDS COMMITTEE:  
Chair: Darlene Barber 

Wadiya Saunders 

PUBLICATIONS & PUBLICITY: 
Chair: Kim Kindrew 

NOMINATING COMMITTEE: 
Chair: Ginny Jones, Past President 

Darlene Barber, President 
 

EDUCATION COMMITTEE: 
Chair: Angela Mitchell 

 
WEBMASTER: 

Jonathan Tillman 
 

NEWSLETTER EDITOR: 
Jane Clevinger 

 
FINANCIAL & AUDIT: 
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Blessings! 

       Darlene 

AuthorsΩ statements of fact or opinion are their own and do not necessarily express 
the official policy of ARMA International.  Contributions or gifts to the Association of 
Records Managers and Administrators, Inc. is not deductible as charitable 
contributions for U.S. Federal Income Tax purposes. They may be tax deductible as 
ordinary and necessary business expenses. 
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RAFFLE TICKETS 
                                       ON SALE 

 
See your chapter  
President for the 

opportunity to pur- 
chase tickets for 3 chances to win free  

registration at the 2010 Conference 
being held in San Francisco, California!  

Tickets will be on sale for $5 through 
April, 2010.  Proceeds will benefit the 

  AIEF Scholarship Fund 

 
Monthly meeting information 

is available on the website 

prior to publication of the 
newsletter é 

 
Go to:  http://www.armamar.org/tw 
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If youõve experienced any 

accidents, near misses, or a 

òLesson Learnedó stemming 

from an incident, that relates 

to  Records Management please 

email your story to   
Jane.S.Clevinger@ngc.com 

for inclusion in the  

TIDAL WAVES.  

Maybe we can all learn from  it!  

 

 

March 14, 2010 

2 volunteers needed 

for the 

Financial/Audit  

Committee 

 

 

 

Have you made a 
contribution to a 

charitable organization  
this year?  

See page 13 for a  
TAX TIP  

 
 

April Newsletter  
 Deadline  

 

  3/31  

 

 

 

http://www.armamar.org/tw
mailto:Jane.S.Clevinger@ngc.com
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Texting: Suitable for Patient Care?         

ARMA International IMN, January 

 

The medical community is among the most recent to adopt text 

messaging as a means of conducting business. Johns Hopkins Children's Center 

has most recently come out in support of using text messaging as a means of supplementing 

patient communications. Failure to take medication according to instructions has been a key 

factor in the ineffectiveness of some medical treatments. Research has shown that up to 50% of 

the time, patients fail to take their medication ï and the top stated reason for this failure is 

simple forgetfulness. 

Therefore, a simple means of reminding patients to take their medications, such as text 

messaging, seems a tailor-made means of improving medical care. Pediatrician Delphine 

Robotham states, "For better or worse, this technology is here, and sending a text to a patient's 

cell phone about an upcoming appointment or a test or simply to remind them to take their meds 

is a great example of how we can harness new communication technology for a greater good." 

In addition to formal studies, anecdotal reports from physicians show that though while phone 

calls may not be answered, most adolescents do reply to text messages. 

Hopkins researchers do add caveats for medical practices that want to adopt this technology. 

First, it is not a substitute for other forms of communication with patients. Also, physicians 

should be aware that text messaging is not fool-proof ï patients may lose phones, change 

numbers, or otherwise be unavailable.  

The aids.gov website (a joint effort of numerous U.S. agencies involved in AIDS prevention, 

research, testing, and treatment) draws a parallel between sending a text message and leaving 

a voicemail on an answering machine, and it recommends using those same HIPAA guidelines 

for both. These include: recognizing that text messaging is not a secure transmission system 

and limiting the amount of data transmitted this way. Just as diagnostic information should not 

be left on an answering machine that others could access, it should not be sent via text. Keep in 

mind that a third party (the cell phone carrier) is now involved, so it is important to know and 

understand the carrierôs privacy policy as well as the organization's own policies.  

Records managers should also consider whether text messages should be captured as a part 

of the patientôs health record. If such messages can be captured easily and consistently, it may 

be useful to have them later if the patient is questioning his/her medical treatment. This decision 

should be made in conjunction with the IT staff and with the advice of legal counsel.   
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March 16 , 2010 
 

.ÅÔ×ÏÒËÉÎÇȣȣȣȣȣȣȣȢυȡσπ ÐȢÍȢ 
$ÉÎÎÅÒȣȣȣȣȣȣȣȣȣȢȢ  φȡππ ÐȢÍȢ 
0ÒÏÇÒÁÍȣȣȣȣȣȣȣȣȢȢ  χȡππ ÐȢÍȢ 

 

Menu:  

 

 

Tossed Salad with Assorted 

Dressings 

Chicken Breast Marsala 

Yukon Gold Mashed Potatoes 

Green Beans 

Oven Fresh Rolls and Butter 

Cheesecake with Strawberry 

Sauce 

Coffee, Decaffeinated Coffee, 

Herbal and Iced Teas, Ice Water 

 

Members: $20.00 
Guests: $25.00 

 
 

RSVP:  By Friday 1 p.m., 3/12/10  
armatidewater@yahoo.com 

 
 

 

5 

From East or West: 

 

Take I-64 to Exit 242A  
From 242A get on Route 199  
Drive 1.5 miles   
Take exit for Route 60  
At stop sign, turn left on 60 West 
Hotel is one mile on left 

Featuring 

Kevin Blue 
Senion Network Engineer/Consultant 

on 

NETWORK SECURITY 
Kevin Blue is a Senior Network Engineer 
for Williamsburg James City County Public 
Schools and is a Vice President/Consultant 
for Colonial IT based in Williamsburg.  
Since 1995 he has also worked for 
Gateway Corporation, ITS Consultants, 
Riverside Hospital and Citizen and Farmer 
Bank, where he has worked in the capacity 
of Engineer, Firewall Administrator, and 
Technician, among others.  In his current 
role, Kevin manages the network and 
security for the WIlliamsburg School 
Division, manages email security, and 
consults for other businesses on proper 
ways to protect personnel and company 
data.  Kevin holds many of the leading 
technology certifications, such as CCNP, 
CCDP, MCSE, and Security +.  Kevin lives in 
Williamsburg with his daughter Kelsey.  
When not working, Kevin spends a lot of 
time being chauffeur to his daughter or 
fishing.   

Meeting Location: 

Crown Plaza Williamsburg at Fort Magruder 

6945 Pocahontas Trail 

Williamsburg, Va.  23185 

(757) 220-2250 

mailto:armatidewater@yahoo.com
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BOOK  TITLE AUTHOR 

Writing Effective Policies and Procedures Nancy Campbell 

Digital Document Management William Saffady 

Arranging and Describing Archives and Manuscripts Kathleen D. Roe 

Instant Messaging Rules Nancy Flynn 

Micrographics: Technology for the 21st Century William Saffady 

SEMINAR FOR CRM CANDIDATES 
 

MARCH 15, 2010 
Orrick Law Firm, Columbia Center 

1152 15th St., N.W. Washington DC 20005-1706 
 

Becoming a CRM (Certified Records Manager), the most respected credential 

among professional records and information managers, has many advantages in 

today's complex an d fluid information environment. CRMs are in more demand now 

than ever!   

 

This workshop will help you prepare for the CRM exams by identifying what 

areas to study for each exam part and where to find the resources to help you 

learn what you need to know.  
 

FOR MORE INFORMATION GO TO:  http://www.armamar.org/gwdc 

 

             INSTITUTE OF CERTIFIED RECORDS MANAGERS® 

 
                                             The CRM examinations are given four times per year at Pearson VUE locations throughout the                      
.                                         world.  Upcoming exam cycles and registration for the CRM Examination is as follows:  

 

Winter 2010 Exam 
Cycle Parts 1 -5, 

February 1 -5, 2010 
Part 6, February 4, 

2010  

Spring 2010 Exam 
Cycle Parts 1 -5, 

May 3 -7, 201 0 Part 
6, May 6, 2010  

Summer 2010 Exam 
Cycle Parts 1 -5, 

August 2 -6, 2010 
Part 6, August 5, 

2010  

Fall 2010 Exam 
Cycle Parts 1 -5, 
November 1 -5, 

2010 Part 6, 
November 4, 

2010  

Winter 2010 Exam 
Registration 

November 18, 
2009 -  January 28, 

2010  

Spring 2010 Exam  
Registration 

February 17, 2010 
-  April 29, 2010  

Summer 2010 
Exam Registration 

May 19, 2010 -  
July 29, 2010  

Fall 2010 Exam 
Registration 

August 18, 2010 
-  October 28, 

2010  

 

For informational materials describing the certification process, including the qualifications required and the examination               

form, write or call:   Institute of Certified Records Managers®  
                   403 East Taft Road  

                   North Syracuse, NY  13212  
 

Staffed from 9am 4:30pm Eastern  

Phone: 1 -877 -244 -3128  

 

All of the books listed are part of the CRM Exam 

Preparation Bibliography and are new to the 

Tidewater ARMA Library. 

To check out these or any other publications in 

our Library please contact Darlene Barber at 

Darlene.Barber@ngc.com 

 

www.icrm.org 

 

http://www.armamar.org/gwdc
mailto:Darlene.Barber@ngc.com
http://www.icrm.org/
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ARMA MEMBERS¢ 

WILLING TO DONATE ITEMS FOR DOOR 

PRIZES AND RAFFLE PRIZES FOR THE 

SPRING SEMINAR. IN ADDITION,  IF YOU«RE 

ABLE TO SOLICIT DONATIONS FROM 

BUSINESSES, A SUPPORT LETTER IS 

AVAILABLE THROUGH ANY MEMBER OF 

THE SEMINAR COMMITTEE.  DONATIONS 

CAN BE GIVEN TO ANY MEMBER OF THE 

COMMITTEE AT ANY TIME. 

  MEMBERS ARE LISTED ON PAGE 2. 
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ARMA MID-ATLANTIC REGION FINANCIAL REPORT 

DECEMBER 2009 
 

 Beginning Ending 

Checking $2704.94 $2704.94 

Savings $3763.26 $3764.06 

 $6468.20 $6469.00 

 

INCOME: NONE 

Year-to-date: $980.00 

 

EXPENSES: NONE 

Year-to-date:  $8701.56 

 

INTEREST ON SAVINGS $0.80 

Year-to-date: $4.74 

 

Respectfully submitted, 
Tammy Wheeler 
ARMA Mid-Atlantic Region Treasurer 

 
 

 

 

TIDAL WAVES  
is published from September  through June by the Tidewater 

Chapter of ARMA International. Letters, comments, and 

articles from members are welcome!  

Contact Newsletter Editor:  

Jane Clevinger  

Northrop Grumman  

4101 Washington Ave.,  

B86 - 3, Legal Dept.  

Newport News, VA  23607  

(757) 380 - 74 46  

Jane.S.Clevinger@ngc.com  
 

$$  ADVERTISING RATES $$ 

Size Per Issue Per Year 

Full Page (7.5 x 10) $25.00 $250.00 

1/2 Page $20.00 $200.00 

1/4 Page $15.00 $150.00 

INTERESTED IN ADVERTISING IN THIS NEWSLETTER? 
FOR MORE INFORMATION CONTACT 

 JANE CLEVINGER 

                              

 

    South Carolina  

    ARMA Chapters 
3rd  Annual State ARMA Seminar 

April, 20, 2010 
10:00 a.m. ς 3:00 p.m. 

South Carolina Department of Archives and History 
Columbia, SC 

 

*  Establishing Wiki and Blog Governance 
   Jason C. Stearns, CRM 
 
* Dealing with Generational Differences in the Workplace 
    Ed Thomas 
 
* Stump the CRM: Discussions from the CRM Panel 

 

Registration starts February 22 
Register online at www.armamar.org/CH/ 

 
For more information, email 
jwredmon@santeecooper.com 

 

  

 

 
 

Presents 

INFO XXVIII 
Thursday, March 25, 2010 

at the 
Hilton Christiana/Newark 

100 Continental Drive 
Newark, DE  19713 

 

 ñLegal Issues Affecting 

Records/Information Management 

and The Bottom Lineò 

 

For questions or information contact: 

Hutch Johnson at hjohnson@ycst.com or 302-571-4754 
 

 

mailto:Jane.S.Clevinger@ngc.com
http://www.armamar.org/CH/
mailto:jwredmon@santeecooper.com
mailto:hjohnson@ycst.com
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Angela Mitchell, Coordinator of Records Administration for Williamsburg-
JamŜǎ /ƛǘȅ /ƻǳƴǘȅ tǳōƭƛŎ {ŎƘƻƻƭǎΣ ǎŜǊǾŜǎ ŀǎ /ƘŀƛǊ ƻŦ ¢ƛŘŜǿŀǘŜǊ !wa!Ωǎ 
Education Committee and Membership Committee.  A member since 2001, 

Angela is also a past President, Vice-President, and Secretary of Tidewater ARMA.  She has attended 
!wa! LƴǘŜǊƴŀǘƛƻƴŀƭΩǎ annual conferences in Long Beach and Baltimore, bringing back valuable 
information to improve and support records management practices in her school division and 
throughout the State of Virginia.  In her position with Williamsburg-James City County Schools, Angela 
is responsible for the retention and disposition of administrative, financial, personnel, and student 
records for the school division.  Major responsibilities include overseeing the translation of paper 
records to digital, managing a warehouse, interpreting local policy and government regulations on 
records, and providing training on the management of public school records. 

 

Angela is co-ŦƻǳƴŘŜǊ ƻŦ ±ƛǊƎƛƴƛŀΩǎ tǳōƭƛŎ {ŎƘƻƻƭǎ wŜŎƻǊŘǎ /ƻƴǎƻǊǘƛǳƳ όt{w/ύΣ ŀƴ ƻǊƎŀƴƛȊŀǘƛƻƴ ǘƘŀǘ 
addresses common issues in the management of public school records across the state.  Prior to the 
establishment of PSRC, there was no organized effort to bring together the 140+ school records 
officers to share and implement best practices in the handling of similar records and State and Federal 
ǊŜƎǳƭŀǘƛƻƴǎΦ  ¢ƘŜ ƻǊƎŀƴƛȊŀǘƛƻƴ ǎǘŀƴŘǎ ŀǎ ǘƘŜ [ƛōǊŀǊȅ ƻŦ ±ƛǊƎƛƴƛŀΩǎ ŦƛǊǎǘ {ǇŜŎƛŀƭ LƴǘŜǊŜǎǘ DǊƻǳǇ ό{LDύ ǳǎŜŘ 
as a clearinghouse to inform records analysts in the development and maintenance of records series 
for General Schedule 21: Public School Records. 

 

She also serves on the Executive Board of the Virginia Association of Government Archives and Records 
Administrators (VAGARA), an organization whose mission is to promote education, best practices, and 
professional networking in support of the professions responsible for the administration of all public 
ǊŜŎƻǊŘǎ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ /ƻƳƳƻƴǿŜŀƭǘƘΦ  ±!D!w!Ωǎ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ǇǊƻǾƛŘŜ ƭŜŀŘŜǊǎƘƛǇ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ŀŘǾŀƴŎŜƳŜƴǘ 
of techniques and technologies to manage the storage, maintenance, retrieval, and disposition 
requirements of public records and serves as resources to statewide agencies in the development of  
records management systems. 

 

Angela is an active member of First Baptist Church Morrison in Newport News where she serves as 
Financial Secretary, Deaconess, and on the Trustee Board.  She also serves on the Board of Directors of 
Big Brothers Big Sisters of Greater Virginia Peninsula, and on the Community Impact Council of the 
United Way of Greater Williamsburg.  
 

On a personal note, Angela belongs to two long-haired Daschunds and longs for the  
day that she can once again belong to a Golden Retriever.   She also looks forward to  
her wedding in October 2010.     CONGRATULATIONS! 
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Tidewater Chapter Member of the Year 

 

The Awards Committee is watching for the next Chapter Member of the Year 

Award recipient! 

 
The Chapter Member of the Year award is not only recognized at the local level, but also at the International 
level, presented during the ARMA International Conference each year. Look for that dedicated chapter 

member that you would like to see recognized! Nominations should go to the Awards Committee Chair: 

Wadiya Saunders, (757) 558-0782, ext. 152, wadiyas@earl-ind.com 
 
 

Criteria for the Member of the Year Award include but are not limited to : 
 
 

 Participation in committee work, meetings, seminars and activities that assist the chapter or advance the 

RIM profession. 
 Achievements within oneõs own company 
 Attendance at chapter meetings 

 Sponsorship of new members 
 Bringing guests to chapter meetings 

 Publications that pertain to the chapter or to records management 
 Undertaking special projects on behalf of the chapter 

 
 

Fill out the following information and turn into the Awards Committee Chair  

Name of person being nominated: _______________________________ ______________________________ 
 
Supporting information for nomination:  
_________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

_________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

__________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

__________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

__________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Submitted by: ___________________________________________________________________________________  

Your Phone __________________________________   Eπmail: _________________________________________ 

Form also available on the ARMA  website sidebar under  òMember of the Yearó 

The award will be presented at the Tidewater Chapter Awards and Installation Meeting in June.   
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Secure!   

Confidential!  

 Reliable Service! 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

      http://www.cintas.com 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Cintas Document Management is a critical partner 
in the information safeguarding process.  For the 
same reason you lock your file cabinets, use secure 
internet servers and lock your doors at night, Cintas 
Document Shredding keeps your information out of 
the wrong hands. Cintas Document Shredding 
provides the utmost security by helping to protect 
businesses from identity theft, corporate lawsuits, 
fines, and government penalt ies associated with 
non-compliance. 

Please contact a shredding representative in your area for a free consultation: 
 

Cintas Richmond: 804-530-2601 
Cintas Portsmouth: 757-969-2926 

 

http://www.cintas.com/
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Hereõs one of many web seminars now available on demand: 
 

Can We Get Employees to Change? 

Five Strategies for Changing Company Culture in Document Retention 

Originally broadcasted on February 11, 2010 

 

Join us for this on-demand web seminar where industry experts examine how organizations can get employees to follow good 

document retention practices.    

Topics discussed: 

 Can employee training change the behavior from saving everything to saving smart?  

 Whatôs realistic to expect employees to do or not do, and what incentives and consequences really work?  

 How are other companies approaching this?  

 How do you audit this on the back end?   

Industry experts Greg Forest and Natausha Wilson from Contoural along with Gregory Kosinski from EMC will provide practical, real-world 

advice and strategies.  

Greg Forest 

Chief Technical 

Officer 

Contoural  

View Bio 

Natausha Wilson 

Senior Consultant  

Contoural 

View Bio 

Gregory Kosinski 

Director of Product 

Marketing 

Content Management 

and Archiving 

EMC Corporation 

 

View Bio 

 

For Web Seminars on Demand 

go to ARMA International and view 

a listing of available web seminars  

that are free to members and help you earn 

 ICRM Credits! 

www.arma.org/learningcenter/IndustryIntel

/indes.cfm 
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http://insidecounsel.com/WebSeminars/five-strategies/Pages/GregForestBio.aspx
http://insidecounsel.com/WebSeminars/five-strategies/Pages/Nat.aspx
http://insidecounsel.com/WebSeminars/five-strategies/Pages/GregKBio.aspx
http://www.arma.org/learningcenter/IndustryIntel/indes.cfm
http://www.arma.org/learningcenter/IndustryIntel/indes.cfm
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Tidewater Chapter of ARMA  

Treasurerôs Report 

February 1 ï February 28  
 

     
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                                              

                           TAX TIP:              JACKSONHEWITT.COM 

                        éCHARITABLE CONTRIBUTIONS - DISASTERS 

As you consider making charitable contributions to assist natural disaster 

victims, keep in mind that you can deduct your contributions only if you 

make them to a qualified organization.                

 

- Checking Account -  

Receipts:  

Beginning Balance  

 

 

Chapter Member Dues (Escrow)  

Bank Interest   

Deposits  

  

$4428.71  

 

$40.00  

.13  

$228.50  

Disbursements:  

 

Withdrawals/Checks  

    

Ending bank statement bal ance  

   

Uncleared transactions  

 

Ending Balance as of February 28  

  

 

-683.42  

 

$4013.92  

 

$0.00  

 

$4013.92  

  

- Savings Account -    

 Previous Balance   $3984.75  

Receipts:    

Deposit  

Bank Interest     

Transfer to checking  

  

$0.00  

.00  

-0.00  

 

Ending Balance as  of February 28   $3984.75  

 
Checking + Savings Account              

      
 Submitted by:  Lori Gay, Chapter Treasurer  

 

  
$ 7998.67  
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                                        Records and Information Management (RIM)                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                        
.                                                        Professional of the Year 
 

In honor of Records & Information Management Month, the ARMA Tidewater Chapter      
is accepting applications for this special award, given annually during the chapter 
meeting in April. Applications will be accepted now through March 19

th
 for RIM 

Professional of the Year. The award is open to all members of the chapter in good 
standing. Applicants can be self-nominated or you can elect to nominate another member  
for this award. The award recipient will be selected based on their contributions to the 
Records and Information Management field for the current program year. Criteria can 
include but is not limited to: 
 

   
Speaking or taking an active role at any Records and Information Management event (s). 
These could include: 
-ARMA Conferences -ARMA Seminars -ARMA Chapter meetings 
-Conferences/ seminars for other professional organizations that promote Records & Information Management 
 
Participatory roles in RIM affiliated task forces/teams 
-Participating in task forces or teams established by ARMA Intl. 
-Participating on records & information committees from other professional organizations 
-Participating in records affiliated committees as a representative of your business 
 
Promotion of Records and Information Mgmt to people outside of the chapter 
-Speaking at career fairs about records and information management careers 
-Volunteering your time for charitable events as a representative of ARMA Tidewater Chapter 
-Volunteering your time for a records related project 
-Speaking at community events as a representative of the ARMA Tidewater Chapter 
 
Other contributions to advance Records & Information Mgmt. 
-Participation on discussion lists 
-Participation in other organizations that promote RIM 
-Contributing articles about RIM to professional publications including chapter newsletters 
-Serving as reviewer for literature or media meant to educate about records and information management 
 
Participation in ARMA Tidewater Chapter 
-Serving on committees 
-Participating in events of the chapter 
-Serving on the board 
-Attendance and participation in Chapter business meetings 

 
All nominations should be submitted on the RIM Professional Application Form to the President by no later than March 19, 2010. 

 

RIM Professional Applicationï  

Submit an email to armatidewater@yahoo.com - subject line: RIM Professional Application with the following information: 

1. Name of person submitting application: __________________________________________________ 

2. Phone Number: _______________________Email:________________________________________ 

3. Nomineeôs Name (if different than person submitting application):_________________________________ 

4. Reason for application/nomination (Please submit in paragraph form and include information from the criteria listed 

    above to support your application). 
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Call to Order 

The February 16, 2010, Tidewater Chapter Monthly Dinner Meeting was held at Springhill 

Suites by Marriott in Chesapeake, VA. The meeting was called to order at 6:50 p.m. by the 

Chapter President, Darlene Barber. Present at the meeting were members: Darlene Barber, 

Mary L. Clinton, Kristen DelSordo, Angie Mitchell, Wadiya Saunders, Jonathan Tillman and 

Kim Wilson. Guests were: Mike Cistola, Jessica Meyers, Lois Reeves Fred Pasquine (*speaker) and Melissa Ritchie. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

    How does your RIM story end?  
     submitted  by:  Lori Gay, Bayport Credit Union  

RIM 

ARMA International Tidewater Chapter Monthly Meeting Minutes: February 16, 2010 

 

 

 

Welcome 

The Chapter President, Darlene Barber, welcomed members and guests to the meeting, as well as, did introductions. 

Old Business 

Approval of Minutes: The Chapter President, Darlene Barber, called for any changes to the minutes; there 

were no changes. They were approved as published in the February 2010 newsletter. 

Approval of Treasurerõs Report: The Chapter President, Darlene Barber, called for any changes to the 

Treasurerõs Report; there were no changes. It was approved as published in the February 2010 newsletter. 

 

New Business 

 Committee Reports 

Seminar Committee: The Chapter Vice President, Wadiya Saunders, reported that the Seminar will 

be held on Tuesday, May 18, 2010, at the Crowne Plaza in Williamsburg, VA. Brochures will be 

mailed on Friday, February 26, 2010. A request was made for door prizes and raffle prizes.  

Education Committee: The Chapter Education Committee Chairman, Angie Mitchell, reported that 

five scholarship letters have been sent ð three to Tidewater Community College and two to Thomas 

Nelson Community College. The scholarship(s) will be awarded at the Seminar in May.  

 

Program: The Chapter Vice President, Wadiya Saunders, introduced the speaker, Fred Pasquine, Director of Process 

Improvement, at Earl Industries. The topic was Six Sigma.  

Newsletter Deadline: The Chapter President, Darlene Barber, announced on behalf of the Chapter Newsletter 
Editor, Jane Clevinger, that the deadline for the March 2010 newsletter is Friday, February 26, 2010. The guests from 
Cintas indicated they wanted to purchase an ad for the March 2010 newsletter. 

Next Meeting Date: The Chapter Vice President, Wadiya Saunders, reported that the next meeting will be held on 

Tuesday, March 16, 2010, at the Crowne Plaza in Williamsburg, VA. The topic will be IT Security. 

 

Raffle: The evening was capped off with the 50/50 raffle. Wadiya Saunders purchased the winning ticket, entitling 

her to $13.50 of the total $27.00 collected for the raffle (*NOTE : Wadiya only accepted $13.00.) The remaining 

monies went to the ARMA Scholarship Fund. 

 

Adjournment: The Chapter Vice President, Wadiya Saunders, presented the speaker with a gift card. The meeting 

was adjourned by the Chapter President, Darlene Barber, at 7:55 p.m. 

 

Minutes submitted by Mary L. Clinton on behalf of Leslie Luck, Tidewater Chapter Secretary. 

 

Minutes submitted by Leslie Luck, Tidewater Chapter Secretary. 
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 How does your RIM story end?  

 

 submitted by:  Lori Gay, Bayport Credit Union  
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

Is your company prepared for a disaster? 

A disaster can affect you at any time and when you least expect it. BayPort Credit Union 

ƪƴƻǿǎ ǘƘŀǘ ŀƭƭ ǘƻƻ ǿŜƭƭΦ wŜŎŜƴǘƭȅΣ ǿƘŜƴ ǘƘŜ ƭŀǎǘ ƴƻǊΩŜŀǎǘŜǊ ǎǘǊǳŎƪ ǘƘŜ IŀƳǇǘƻƴ wƻŀŘǎ 

ŀǊŜŀΣ Ƴŀƴȅ ƘƻƳŜǎ ŀƴŘ ōǳǎƛƴŜǎǎŜǎ ǿŜǊŜ ŘŀƳŀƎŜŘΣ ƛƴŎƭǳŘƛƴƎ .ŀȅǇƻǊǘΩǎ отth street office 

in downtown Newport News. Management closed all offices early and sent the staff 

home as the storm worsened but did not anticipate the damage that would come. The 

second floor roof at that office was almost completely ripped off. Fortunately, BayPort 

has a disaster recovery plan that is both well written and thoroughly tested, because this 

time was not a test. Management assessed the damage, brought in companies to start 

the cleanup, and relocated staff to other officesτall while remaining open to our 

members. The Records Management department was also called in to recover paper 

documents that had gotten wet from the storm, including 85 years of board minutes 

with a permanent retention. The documents were taken to the Records department at 

the Hampton office where drying procedures were started and continued for several 

days to preserve the paper well enough to scan and store on the imaging server. The 

construction will take several months to get the Credit Union back to where they were 

before the storm, but the storm worked much faster. Without the insight of 

management, a project department to implement a disaster recovery plan, and a 

Records Management department with the knowledge of what to do after a disaster, the 

results of the storm could have been a lot worse than what it was.  We believe that our 

planning for such events is robust and consistent with industry best practices. Are you 

prepared for a disaster at your company? Plan now to be prepared later. 
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Tidewater ARMA  Chapter Calendar of Events 
2009-2010 

Subject to change for current events please visit: www.armamar.org/tw/   

 
 

SEPTEMBER 15  
 

Julia Jones  
Four Leadership 

Principles  
Point Plaza Hotel, NN  

 
 

 
OCTOBER 20  

 
Robert Hart  

Identity Theft  
Point Plaza Hotel, NN  

 
     NOVEMBER 17  

 
Dan Elam  

Cloud 
Computer/SaaS:  

The Future of 
Records Management  

Crown  Plaza 
Williamsburg at  
Fort Magruder  

 
DECEMBER 8  

 
Holiday Party  

Entrust Records 
Management  

Newport News  
 

 
JANUARY 19  

 
Bosses Night  

Point Plaza Hotel, NN  

 
FEBRUARY 16  

 
Fred Pasquine  

Six Sigma  
Springhill  

Suites  
Greenbriar/  
Chesapeake  

 
MARCH 16  

 
Kevin Blue  

Network Security  
Crown Plaza  
Williamsburg  

 
APRIL 20  

 
Brian Miller  

Tour:  
Earl Industries  

Dinner: The Flagship 
Restaurant  
Portsmouth  

 

 
MAY 18  

 
SEMINAR  

Jennifer McClain  
Topic: TBA  

Crown Plaza  
WIlliamsburg  

 
JUNE 15  

 
Installation of 

Officers  
Location TBA  

 
JUL Y 

 
ENJOY YOUR 

SUMMER  
Board and 
Committee  

Meetings TBA  

 
AUGUST  

 
ENJOY YOUR 

SUMMER  
Board and Committee  

Meetings TBA  
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Presenting GBMC/ARMA Spring Seminar 

 

** March 26, 2010** 
8:00 AM until 4:00 PM 

ñEmerging Technologies & Records Information Managementò 
John Hopkins University/Applied Physics Laboratory 

Kossiakoff Center 
11100 Johns Hopkins Road 

Laurel, MD 20723 

Directions to Kossiakoff Center: http://www.jhuapl.edu/aboutapl/visitor/directions.asp 
For information contact: Greg Chalmers 
gchalmers@qualityassociatesinc.com 

 
410-884-9100 

 

file://NPRDD03/O16/ADMINISTRATIVE%20-%20016.20%20(2%20Years)/Business%20organizations/ARMA/Newsletter%20Information/www.armamar.org/tw/
http://www.jhuapl.edu/aboutapl/visitor/directions.asp
mailto:gchalmers@qualityassociatesinc.com

